WHO WE ARE:
Ottawa West Little League (OWLL), is a
community-based,  volunteer-driven,
non-profit organization dedicated to
providing both house and competitive
level baseball for boys and girls (aged
4 to 19), as well as coaching, umpiring,
and other volunteer opportunities for
community members of all ages. We
focus on developing in our players the
qualities of citizenship, discipline,
teamwork and physical well-being
through the game of baseball.

OWLL is part of the Little League
program governed by Little League
International. Little League Canada is
one of its regions. OWLL plays
in Ontario District 2, with teams
from Kanata and East Nepean.

IMPORTANT DATES:

. [EJéRLY -MID OCTOBER: FALL BALL WRAPS

* OCTOBER 5: PINECREST MAJOR CLOSED
FOR REPAIRS - REOPENING SPRING 2026

*» OCTOBER 14: VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR
NOMINATIONS DUE

* OCTOBER 19: ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING,
7:00PM @ DULUDE ARENA

« EARLY NOVEMBER: REGISTRATION FOR
WINTER BALL OPENS

Outdoor baseball winds down

Hello, and welcome to the September issue of OWLL News. As we enter fall,
the pace of our baseball activities slows down and we focus on
development. Players who participate in fall ball move to the division that
they’ll be playing next spring and league play gives way to practices for
most, but that doesn’t mean that we don’'t have some tournaments and
exhibition games going on every weekend. We have lucked out with the
same fantastic weather that we enjoyed for most of the spring and summer,
ensuring that players are getting lots of on field time, but our baseball
season will start to wind down in the next week or so.

The summer of 2025 was a fantastic season of baseball for Ottawa West.
Interlock teams played lots of meaningful baseball late into August and
several walked away with season championships when it all wrapped up.
Our district teams made it to the finals in minor, major, and junior, and we
hosted an incredibly successful intermediate provincials tournament at
Pinecrest. The intermediate team won at provincials, and went on to
Canadians in Kingston, where they played excellent ball, making it into the
semi-finals!

As we put the equipment away and start planning for next year, we hope
that our families enjoy their time away from the diamond and look forward
to seeing them at winter training or back on the field in the spring.
Registration for winter ball will open in November, and there is a little bit of
information on what our program will be in this issue.




2026 ALL-STAR COACHES
ANNOUNCEMENT

Ottawa West Little League is excited to
announce that the following head
coaches have been selected* for the
2026 All-star season!

Randy Baker - Minor

Fern Lefebvre - Major

Emmanuel Florakas - Intermediate
Greg Milks - Junior

Jamie Kennedy - Senior

Congratulations to our coaches, and
thank you to all who expressed interest
in coaching!

*all 2026 roster decisions are
unofficial until the official rosters are
posted in May 2026*

PINECREST MAJOR CLOSING EARLY

Our grounds crew will be closing
Pinecrest major on Sunday, October
5t for all league and recreational use
so that they can make repairs to the
infield grass before the winter, The
diamond will be ready for use in
Spring 2026! Please stay off the
diamond after this date. Thank you!!

All other diamonds will be open for a
few more weeks, until the city closes
them in mid-late October!

DO YOU FOLLOW
US ON SOCIAL??

% @owLLp2

n @OWLL.CA

@ @OWLLTWINS

Summer awards banquet recipients

In late August we held our annual summer banquet at Pinecrest. This event
marks the end of the summer ball season and gives an opportunity to
celebrate individuals who have been recognized for significant contributions
to their summer teams or to the league. This year's award recipients are:

Roy Belanger Most Dedicated
Team Name Player Golden Glove Super Slugger
Rookie Girls 1 (Quinn Parkes Lily Kitts Everly Shewring
Rookie Girls 2 Lily-Anne Donivan-Beauregard |Ava Gray Vera Ozon-Wells
Rookie B1 Robert Aradau Eddie Hasting Jaylen Gordon
Rookie E2 Claire Cox Jacob Kufta Daniel Tohn
Rookie B3 James Bulmer Silas Habicht Andrew Weber-Deczky
Rookie A1 Bennett LeBreton Dexter Howes-Chande |Charlie Landreville
Minor Girls 1 Maira Giffin Emilia Compos Emily Hoey
Minor Girls 2 Evelyn Prins Jane Wyse Kaylee Molot
Minor Girls 3 Isla Fairservice Clara Vanderzaag Tessa Rip
Minor B1 Sacha Graham Everett Grolle Mack Kelly
Minor B2 Lindsey Stutt Charlie Berry Becket Newton
Minor A1 Brayden Bulmer Owen Gibney Matthew Sum
Minor A2 Patrick Nguyen Qahir Kanji Connor O'"Rourke
Minor All Star Bohdy Letts Luke Hedderson Tyler Varga
Major Girls 1 Veronica Eccles Molly McCallum Ellie Larocque
Major Girls Allstar Jilliam Wilson Erika Fudge Ruby Brazil
Major B4 Molly McCallum Maxwell Kennedy Maksym Pyluk
Major B2 Mateo Capyk-Diaz Zach Selina Kai Nguyen
Major A1 Ben Sabadoz Thomas Cox Ewan Baltare
Major A2 Cuin Howes-Chande Hudson Neilson James Daze
Major All Star Will 0'Connell Nicholas Florakas Jeter Romain
Junior Girls 1 Sierra Bakelaar Tara Dunlop Mia Chamberland
Junior B1 Jaisen Bustillo Oliver Russell Henry Goodyear
Junior B2 Ivy Sheshko Casper Wilkinson Jordan Perrin-Gordon
Intermediate All Star Jacob Wilson Rhys Moeller Ryan Molan
Junior All Star Carlie Wyse Hugh Smith Griffin Windle
Senior Girls 1 Alexis Dawson Kenzie Dawson-Hanson |Isabelle Pieschke
Senior B1 Ewan Menzies Callum McKenna Jake Goodman
GOBL River Weiler Tom Santor Joshua Saunders
Team Name Presidents Award Top Pitcher OWLL Award
Rookie Girls 1 Sloane Stallard MiA Ruby Koppman
Rookie Girls 2 Fryderyka Hernandez MiA Zelda Van Daele
Rookie B1 Jixxer Cole NIA Cormac Smith-Hinds
Rookie B2 Ava Sarofeim MIA Augusta Greene
Rookie B3 Wesley Carter NIA Sebastian Pyza
Rookie A1 Everett MacDonald MiA Teddy Cameron
Minor Girls 1 Caia Rangwala Violet Younghusband Madeleine Stallard
Minor Girls 2 Hannah Wilson Beatrix Schoorl Imogen Green
Minor Girls 3 Claire Tohn Shiuli Doshi Winnie Ficner
Minor B1 Ewan Cronin Gavin Compfon Cooper Lawrence
Minor B2 Olivier MacFarlane Benson Gray Harper Norris
Minor A1 Emerson Leacock Miki Lang Molan Kelly
Minor A2 Kasra Girard Weston Baltare Eenjamin Brazil
Minor All Star Finn Richardson Finn Richardson Wyatt McDougall
Major Girls 1 Brenna Aradau Tahlia Nihmey Charley Publow
Major Girls Allstar Liv Futterer Audrey Hafez Adria Mccandie-Glustein
Major B1 Cora Cumming Liam Gu Ethan Li
Major B2 Oliver Lang Moah Martinez Ben Raaymakers
Major A1 Thomas cox/Ewan Baltare |Audrey Hafez Liv Futterer
Major A2 Ben Krenosky Rigby MacDonald Jesse Pasher
Major All Star Jeter Romain Zayn Alsousi Een Farinas
Junior Girls 1 Ellie Fairservice Vi Shaub Grace Gamage
Junior B1 Kenzie Dawson-Hanson Lewis Ozon-Wells Thomas Bell
Junior B2 Mason Maclean Harrison Mercer Tyson Huynh
Intermediate All Star Nico Milks Nico Milks Hunter Sutherland
Junior All Star Ermie Kennedy Edward Jeong Emma Richardson
Senior Girls 1 Charlotte Wilzon Olivia Harrod Lauren Serapiglia
Senior B1 Moah Poirier Jessie Legassie Roman Erasmo
GOBL Andy Parsons Thomas Furlong




CALL FOR NOMINATIONS -
Volunteer(s) of the Year

OWLL wants your help to honour our
great volunteers, and is accepting
nominations for our volunteer of the
year award. This award is given to
OWLL volunteer(s) in recognition of
their contribution to our baseball
programs and efforts to improve the
league overall. Nominees will have
shown dedication and a willingness to
help wherever needed for the
betterment of the league.

If you know of someone who made a
difference for your player or a
significant contribution to the league,
please submit their name and a brief
description of why you are nominating
them to our president by October 14th,
2025.

WINTER BALL

OWLL will once again be offering winter
ball programs to both our co-ed and
girls players. We anticipate offering
programs from rookie through to senior
divisions. As is always the case, our
programs are coach dependent. If we
have the coaches, we can offer

sessions at the various age levels. If
you are interested in coaching winter

ball, email OttawaWestDev@gmail.com
/ Registrar@gmail.com

Winter ball is a skills training program
that runs January to March. The
purpose of this program is to give
players the opportunity to work on their
baseball skills over the winter months
at Sir Robert Borden High School,
Monarch, and the Sensplex. The
program will start in January (various
dates).

Watch your email or our social media
channels for information on our
November registration.

Summer banquet photos

For a look at all the photos from the summer awards banquet, please see
https://owllba.ca/Galleries/2073/ on our website.
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2025 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

October 19t 7:00pm
Dulude arena, Mel Baker Hall

T p—
W OWLL AGM

OCTOBER19,
DULUDE ARENA

We will be holding elections for several key
positions on our executive, including
President, Registrar, Treasurer, VP Admin, and
VP Operations. We do have nominations for all
these positions, but welcome self-nominations
from any interested parties. Please reach out
to our president if you are interested. We are
also seeking volunteers to fill the following
roles: convenors - junior/senior, rookie, and
minor; uniforms; fields manager;
umpire/game scheduler; tournament director;
assistant tournament director; and safety
officer.

CALL FOR NOMINATIONS FOR
BOARD POSITIONS.

There are several roles to be
filled volunteering with OWLL,
including convenors, field
manager, and uniform manager.
See caption for details

We look forward to seeing you there! If you are interested in volunteering for
one of these roles (or in any capacity with OWLL, please reach out to our
President.
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